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The following decision was taken on 09 November 2018 by the Executive Director, People 
Services. 
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1. TITLE 

 Young People's Supported Housing Short Term Re-Procurement 

2. DECISION TAKEN 

 The Executive Director, People Services, approves the procurement strategies for 
the housing related support contracts as outlined in the report. 

3. Reasons For Decision 

 To enable the Council to run a short term re-procurement of housing the related 
support contracts from 1 April 2019 to 30 September 2020 to enable earlier 
termination in the event that a new service delivery model is ready for 
implementation. 
 
This strategy will allow flexibility to extend contracts at the Council’s sole discretion. 
The Council anticipates that this may not be required but it is prudent to at this point 
ensure that the Council has flexibility in the event that unforeseen circumstances 
lead to a delay in implementation of a new strategic approach. 

4. Alternatives Considered And Rejected 

 Option 1 – An alternative option that was considered was to re-procure all contracts 
so that they had an end date of 30 September 2019. This option has been rejected 
because, at best, this gives only 11 months to conduct a potentially complex 
service redesign, commissioning and implementation process. If the process is not 
completed by that date extensions or further re-procurements would then be 
required at potentially short notice, not in line with the forward plan and at extra 
cost. 
 
Option 2 – An alternative option considered was to allow some, or all, of the 
contracts to expire and transfer the service delivery from the current provider to the 
Council. This option has been rejected because the services are complex (for 
example use of buildings the Council does not own), and include a significant range 
of resources and staff. It is estimated that this option would take many months to 
implement, and is not a viable short term option.   

5. Documents used in making decision: 

 Leader Key decision dated 26 September 2018 ‘Young People Service Review: 



 

Extension of Current Contracts’ 

6.1 Any conflict of interest declared by any Executive Member who is consulted 
by the Officer when making the decision 

 None 

6.2 Any dispensation granted by the Head of Paid Service 

 N/A 

7. Respective Director Responsible for Implementation 

 Executive Director, People Services 

 
 
 
 


